

January 26, 2012

A Regular Meeting of the Zoning Board of Appeals was held on Thursday, January 26, 2012 at the Mendon Town Hall, 16 West Main Street, Honeoye Falls, NY, 14472 at 7:00 p.m.

PRESENT: 
Kevin Wright, Chair




Don Irvine 




Liz Sciortino 




Don Thorp




Bruce Peckham  


ATTORNEY:
Doug Jones 

OTHERS: 
1 other.
Minutes were taken by Debbie Tvrdik.

Mr. Wright called the meeting to order at 7:03 p.m. 

SMITH AREA VARIANCE PUBLIC HEARING 

Kenneth Smith, 756 W. Bloomfield Road, Honeoye Falls, NY, came before the board for an area variance at said property, consisting of 5.00 acres, bearing Tax Account No. 205.03-1-503, located in an RA-5 zone, to add a 680 square foot accessory structure instead of the 884 square foot structure approved June 9, 2011, which when added to existing accessory structures, will exceed the 2,178 square feet allowable per Town Code.

Mr. Wright invited Mr. Smith to approach the Zoning Board and stated that the Affidavit of the posting of the sign was in the file.  Mr. Wright waived the reading of the Public Notice because it was published in The Sentinel. Mr. Wright asked if all members of the Board had seen the property.  The board members indicated that they had seen the property.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Smith to state his purpose for the variance.

Mr. Smith stated that in summary, he was approved for an area variance in the back of his property and returned for another variance to add a shed, rebuilding on the foundation adjacent to the a shed here(pointed to picture of property).  He further stated that Ms. Patterson, Mr. Smith’s neighbor, had some concerns and Ms. Patterson suggested that Mr. Smith switch the two sheds, but at that time I did not want to do that.  Mr. Smith further stated that he submitted another area variance and was denied by the Town.  Mr. Smith stated that he would like to resubmit for an area variance with the idea that the shed that was approved was larger and that in-lieu of constructing the approved shed, he would like to construct the other one on the pre-existing foundation.  Mr. Smith stated that he will take the materials from both sheds and put them together to construct the shed on the pre-existing foundation.  Mr. Smith stated that he spoke with Mr. Voorhees and he felt that because this shed was smaller that it made more sense to construct this shed.

Mr. Wright stated that in his 12 years on the board, he has not had the experience where there was a variance granted and then rescinded.  Mr. Wright further stated that the board will have to work through some very technical discussions to assure it is handled properly.  Mr. Wright further stated that an area variance runs with the land and we need to make certain this is handled appropriately and that it does not continue to run with the land.  

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Smith if he acquired the materials for the building Mr. Smith was going to assemble in the meadow.  Mr. Smith stated that yes he did acquire the materials from his brother.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Smith if the materials were physically on the property.  Mr. Smith stated that they are physically on the property and stored outside.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Smith what he intends to do with the materials from the previously approved shed.  Mr. Smith stated that he intends to use all the materials from the two sheds and he has a fair amount of materials in the barn and that he plans to use both piles and redistribute them into one building.  Mr. Smith stated that he makes furniture and that he has trailers that he would like to put inside.  Mr. Smith stated that he needs more room and that he would be expanding his office as well.  Mr. Wright asked if his office is on his property. Mr. Smith stated that his office is located at the old city dog pound.  Mr. Wright asked if any of this material was located in the old city dog pound.  Mr. Smith stated that it was not.

A discussion followed regarding placement on the aerial view map of Mr. Smith’s property.

Mr. Smith stated that three-quarters of his barn is full of wood, a small shop and a the other third of the barn is a three car garage.  Mr. Wright asked the dimensions of the barn.  Mr. Smith stated that it was 30 feet x 80 feet.  Mr. Wright stated that it was 2,400 square feet.  Mr. Wright asked the age of the barn.  Mr. Smith stated that it is the original barn and that it is as old as the house.  

A discussion followed regarding ages of the buildings on the property and square footages.

Mr. Irvine stated that the total square footage is 3,165 square feet and that one of the buildings is 2,000 square feet and that would make sense that we are left with 1,165 square feet.  

A discussion followed regarding foundations and buildings.

Mr. Wright asked if the structure Mr. Smith would like to erect, on this existing foundation, will utilize the complete foundation.  Mr. Smith stated yes.  Mr. Wright asked if Mr. Smith would have to add any more foundation.  Mr. Smith stated no.  Mr. Wright stated that there is an additional roof.  Mr. Smith stated that Mr. Wright was correct.  

Ms. Sciortino stated that there was another additional roof on the drawing.  Mr. Smith stated that Ms. Sciortino was correct.  

A discussion followed regarding setbacks from Ms. Patterson’s property line.  

Mr. Thorp stated that there was no setback variance required.

Mr. Wright looked in the minutes of October 27th for the setback.  

Mr. Peckham stated that from the October 27th minutes, the construction is 56 feet from Ms. Patterson’s property line and 20 feet from the corner pin.

Mr. Wright stated that it is right at the setback, but it is not a setback issue.  The issue is the square footage and the fact that there was an historical building there because there is a foundation there.  

Mr. Jones asked Mr. Smith if he applied for a building permit or site development permit on the first area variance received.  Mr. Smith stated yes.  Mr. Jones asked if Mr. Smith had received such a permit.  Mr. Smith stated yes.  Mr. Jones stated that it does require rescinding.  Mr. Smith can forego the issue by stating that he will not follow through with the building and return his building permit and application and withdraw his variance application.  Mr. Wright asked if the board would have to document anything.  Mr. Jones stated that the withdrawal is at Mr. Smith’s request and that would be part of the decision of the board for this area variance.  

Mr. Wright stated that it does go with the land and if the property was sold, the new owners could put up the building because there is a variance for it.  Mr. Wright further stated that we need to remove the variance so that cannot happen.  

Mr. Wright asked if everyone fully understood the nature of the building.  Ms. Sciortino stated that there is now used materials and new lumber for this building and is concerned with the aesthetics of the finished structure.  Mr. Smith stated that the finished structure would look like the photograph he presented to the board in October.  Mr. Smith did not have the photograph with him for this meeting.  Mr. Smith stated that he would bring the photograph to the next meeting.  Ms. Sciortino asked if we usually get plans so that the board knows exactly what the structure will look like.  Mr. Wright stated that generally we request plans and that the building is built to the specifications of the plans.  Ms. Sciortino stated that because of the controversy and the fact that it is so close to the property line, she would like better drawings.  Mr. Smith stated that Diane Hamm, the Town Historian, wrote a letter and said that she was in favor of the plans and that it very much complemented the house.  

Ms. Scortino stated that now the building looks like it is heading more toward the 20 foot corner pin.  Ms. Sciortino stated that she is still not comfortable with the drawings as they are.  Mr. Smith stated that he would do an architectural rendering.  

A discussion followed regarding details of the drawings, floor plan and relation which direction the building faces on the property.

Ms. Sciortino asked if there will be doors on the shed and if Mr. Smith plans to add a driveway to the building.   Mr. Smith stated that he drives on his property and does not feel a driveway is necessary.  Mr. Smith stated he will put doors on the building.

A discussion followed regarding a driveway and setback regulations.  

A discussion followed regarding placement of the buildings on the property.

Ms. Sciortino asked how large is Mr. Smith’s tractor and she was concerned with the noise of the tractor in relation to Ms. Patterson’s property.  Mr. Jones stated that it will be 56 feet way from Ms. Patterson’s home.

Mr. Irvine stated that this was the fourth time Mr. Smith came before the board.  We granted the first area variance; we did not grant your second area variance and the third time Mr. Smith appeared before the board Ms. Patterson actually suggested the same solution Mr. Smith is requesting tonight.  It seems that Mr. Smith should have at least considered this option at that time. Mr. Smith’s demeanor was not nice and in my opinion Mr. Smith was very condescending to Ms. Patterson in the first part of the hearing.  Mr. Irvine stated that when he looks at these four questions – will it change the character or locality – not really; number 2 - yes Mr. Smith do have alternative methods – Mr. Smith has a lot of land and he could put that shed anywhere on the property and it wouldn’t affect anybody; number 3 – the degree of variance is very high because Mr. Smith are doubling what the town allows for a variance…  Mr. Smith stated that as a sidebar for Mr. Irvine – it is my understanding that I could make the house fill up the whole property, but there is the letter of the law and that is important.   Mr. Irvine stated that Mr. Smith could do that.  Mr. Irvine stated that does the effect of physical environmental conditions change the locality – Mr. Irvine stated that he believes it does because it is affecting Mr. Smith’s neighbor.  Mr. Smith stated that it is a positive effect.  Mr. Irvine stated that Ms. Patterson feels that it is a negative effect.  Mr. Irvine stated that it is self-created.  Mr. Smith stated that he does not like confrontation and that he loves working with people. Mr. Smith further stated that the building is a beautiful piece of architecture and that he is restoring a wonderful piece of history.

Mr. Wright asked Mr. Smith if he had any other foundations on the property.  Mr. Smith stated that there is an old foundation from a turkey barn but he has no intension of building anything on that foundation.  Mr. Smith further stated that there was a foundation as part of the barn and it formed a “T” at one time.  Mr. Smith further stated that when he purchased the property he asked the contractor to save the foundation and he scooped it up and saved it in a pile, which was not the intention, but now it is gone.

Mr. Wright stated that is it fair to say that the only existing historical foundation left on the property without a structure on it is the one in question for the variance.  Mr. Smith stated that there was another foundation, however he graded over it.  Mr. Wright stated that this defines the fact that this is the only foundation on the property that is not utilized for a structure.

Ms. Sciortino stated that she is still concerned with the tractor going in and out of the shed right near Ms. Patterson’s house and asked if there is any way Mr. Smith would consider putting the tractor in one of the three car garage ports.  Mr. Smith said that was not an option and that it is parked in a bank barn so it is presently parked under there.  Ms. Sciortino asked Mr. Smith if it were Mr. Smith’s intention to park it in the shed.  Mr. Smith stated that he shuffles things around and he has lots of equipment that he would like to put inside.   Mr. Smith stated that he has a trailer parked outside now that he would like to put inside.  Mr. Wright asked what type of trailers Mr. Smith has presently on his property.  Mr. Smith stated that he has a few small open trailers.  

Mr. Wright stated that he wanted to go back to Mr. Smith’s statement regarding Mr. Smith’s 5 acres of land and that Mr. Smith could expand the house; however we are discussing accessory buildings and that grandfathered accessory buildings can exceed what is allowed on a 5 acre lot.  Mr. Wright stated that he wanted to point out that the issue in front of the board is to allow Mr. Smith a variance for more square footage of accessory buildings than is currently allowed on a 5 acre lot in the town of Mendon.  

Mr. Smith stated that his intent is to deny the approved variance and pursue a variance for a lesser square footage accessory structure.  

Ms. Sciortino asked if the first application should be rescinded before the board pursues the second application or can they both be opened at the same time.  Mr. Jones stated that from his understanding that should the board grant Mr. Smith’s current request and by doing so Mr. Smith is asking the board to rescind the currently approved request.  Mr. Wright stated that he understands that if the current application for a smaller variance is denied that Mr. Smith would like to keep the currently approved application for the larger shed to be built at the site in the meadow located on the back part of Mr. Smith’s property.  Mr. Smith stated that that was correct.

Mr. Wright stated that he assumed that there were no changes to the earlier application.  

Mr. Peckham stated that he is concerned with the part of our deliberations that state that there are significant changes to the character and locality and property and neighbor’s property, as far as there are changes to the aesthetics of the neighborhood.  Mr. Peckham further stated that this important issue has come up in every discussion we have had on these various applications.  Mr. Peckham further stated that he was not happy with the drawings of the proposed structure, especially from a 30 year architect.   Mr. Smith stated that it was enough for him to build from.  Mr. Peckham further stated that Mr. Smith wants to build an accessory small barn structure, keeping in style with an agricultural property and as interpreted by Mr. Smith to be in keeping with the historical structures dating back to the 1800’s, is that a correct interpretation.  Mr. Smith stated yes.  Mr. Peckham asked Mr. Smith if his assumption of the proposed use of the accessory structures was to use them for furniture building.  Mr. Smith stated that he was going to use the buildings for miscellaneous projects.  Mr. Peckham asked if he would be utilizing the buildings for woodworking.  Mr. Smith stated yes.  Mr. Peckham asked if the woodworking was part of his architectural practices or was it a hobby.  Mr. Smith stated that the woodworking compliments his architectural practices.  Mr. Peckham asked Mr. Smith if he intends to park the tractor in the proposed building.  Mr. Smith stated that he will be parking the tractor in various parts of the property.  

A discussion followed regarding placement of buildings in the aerial photograph.

Mr. Peckham asked if there would be vertical siding and doors on the openings.  Mr. Smith stated yes.

Ms. Sciortino stated that she would like to have an actual rendering of what this building will look like when it is complete.  

Mr. Wright asked if Mr. Smith could produce a rendering for the board.  Mr. Smith stated that quite literally he did show a photo to the board of what it would look like.  Mr. Wright looked through the files to find the photo in question, but did not find the photo.  Mr. Smith stated that he would try to find the photo.  Mr. Wright requested a rendering from Mr. Smith.  Ms. Sciortino stated that the board usually gets elevations, square footage, etc., much more information.

Mr. Wright stated that the board is working through the orientation of the buildings on the property.  Mr. Wright further stated that he would prefer a rendering.

Mr. Thorp stated that he felt that the board was getting off base and then stated that the request is to exceed the square footage.  Mr. Thorp further stated that the board is not being asked to consider appearance or a set back and that as long as the building is to code that the board should not be concerned with a rendering.  Mr. Wright stated that when the board is asked to grant a variance for an expansion of what is allowable by code, we are really asking the - what and why questions of what the outcome will be.  Mr. Thorp stated that we are here for the variance request only.  Mr. Wright stated that it was the board’s purpose to understand what the finished product will look like.  Mr. Thorp stated that that has been the pattern of the questioning and he has often wondered the necessity for that type of questioning.  Ms. Sciortino stated that in the past we have asked for siding to be put up and shrubs to be added for screening.  Mr. Thorp stated that in his opinion it seems to be overkill.  

Mr. Wright stated that if we are asking for additional information we can put it in the form of a motion and vote on it.  Mr. Irvine stated that he does not have a problem understanding what the end product is going to be.  Mr. Peckham stated that he was satisfied with the information presented, but he needed clarification on the orientation of the buildings and now he is satisfied.  

Mr. Wright stated that Ms. Sciortino has raised a valid questions as to normally we implement screening issues, we have in the past asked applicants if they would be amenable to screening conditions.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Smith if he would be interested in screening the shed with landscaping.  Mr. Smith stated that we suggested that to Ms. Patterson and she did not see the benefit of landscaping.  Mr. Smith further stated that he was planning to install a fence.  Mr. Wright stated that the board usually requires landscaping in a situation as this.  Mr. Wright asked the board if there was any potential for requiring screening.  Mr. Smith stated that there is quite a bit of foliage already between the two properties.  Mr. Irvine stated that there is foliage in the aerial picture.  Mr. Peckham also saw enough foliage to be satisfied.

Mr. Wright stated that he would like to ask Mr. Smith the five questions again, as this is a new application.  Mr. Wright asked the following:

1. Can the benefit that you want to achieve be achieved by any other means?  Mr. Smith stated that he would not be able to save that foundation; he would say no.

2. In your view, will this project create an undesirable change in the neighborhood character or nearby properties?  Mr. Smith stated no.

3. In your view, is this request substantial? Mr. Smith stated yes, but it is less than the previously approved application.

4. In your view, will the request have adverse physical or environmental effects?  Mr. Smith stated no.

5. Is this alleged difficulty self-created?  Mr. Smith stated yes.

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Jackie Patterson, 790 Bloomfield Road, Pittsford, NY, neighbor to Mr. Smith to the South East, to come forward and make any comments regarding all the documentation presented.  Ms. Patterson stated that she would like to see the drawing of the building.  Ms. Patterson asked if this drawing was exactly the same as the original drawing submitted to the board previously.  Mr. Smith stated yes.  Ms. Patterson asked if it had changed in any way.  Mr. Smith stated that there is an arbor added to the drawing, but it has not been changed structurally.  

A discussion followed regarding orientation of the arbor and the building on the property.

Mr. Wright stated that he would like to see the arbor on the drawing that has been added since the last application.  

A discussion followed regarding orientation of the arbor and the foundation.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Smith if there was an addition to the drawing from the October 27th meeting.  Mr. Smith stated yes.  Mr. Wright stated that it can be referred to as a pergola.  Mr. Wright asked if the pergola was erected now.  Mr. Smith stated it was not presently erected, but it is not considered a structure, it only has three sides and a light.  Mr. Peckham asked Mr. Smith if Mr. Voorhees has seen the proposed arbor.  Mr. Smith stated yes.

Ms. Patterson stated that she was unaware that this framework would be sticking out from the shed 12’ toward her lot line.  Mr. Smith stated that it is 4 feet high.  Ms. Patterson stated that Mr. Smith is adding on more to the front of the proposed building over the existing foundation.  Mr. Wright stated that this project was ceased because there was no variance for it.  Ms. Patterson stated that she was under the impression that the building was to stay on the existing foundation or footprint.  Mr. Wright asked Mr. Smith if the plan goes beyond the existing foundation.  Mr. Smith stated that a piece of the foundation is underground.  Mr. Wright asked if there was foundation there.  Mr. Smith stated yes.  Ms. Patterson stated that Mr. Smith stated at the last meeting that it was on posts and it was not on the foundation.  Mr. Smith stated that the posts are within the foundation.  

Ms. Patterson was perplexed by restoring an historical building when a hog shed was a very low building.  Mr. Peckham stated that the request is not to replace an historical building, Mr. Smith is requesting an accessory small barn structure to be agricultural style of those original structures and this is not intending to be an historical structure. Ms. Sciortino stated that the concern is, why is the barn all of a sudden a two story building.  Ms. Patterson stated yes.  Mr. Smith stated that it was more than likely a two story barn, but he is proposing a one story structure.  Ms. Patterson stated that it was not going to be any taller than the drawing in the picture.  Mr. Smith stated no.  

Mr. Peckham stated that the first application on December 11, 2011 stated 650 square foot structure.  Mr. Irvine stated that the second application states 680 square feet.  

A discussion followed regarding the square footage of the existing foundation.

Ms. Patterson asked the board if the board would be extending the meeting, she could go to Mr. Smith’s property and take a look at the foundation.  Mr. Wright stated that if the board requests additional rendering we would extend the public meeting to the Zoning Board meeting and we could examine the additional information and then close the public hearing.  Mr. Smith stated that after Ms. Patterson physically sees the foundation would that be enough to satisfy the board.  Ms. Patterson stated that she had a request of the board to go and physically walk around that site and get the full impression of that building and how close it is to Ms. Patterson’s house and I would like to go and see it as well, before the next meeting.  Ms. Sciortino stated that obviously the board has walked the property, but Ms. Sciortino could not recall the placement of the foundation.  Mr. Wright stated that he did not go on Ms. Patterson’s property to see exactly how this will affect Ms. Patterson’s property.  

Mr. Peckham stated that he had some concerns with the October 13, 2011 application.  Mr. Peckham’s question is that the side of the building that is going to be open for the tractor, on this application is 34 feet in length.  Mr. Smith stated correct.  On the application of October 13, 2011 on that same side was 30 feet so there is a 4 foot difference there.  Mr. Smith stated that the difference is due to the telephone pole.  

A discussion followed regarding footage changes.

Ms. Patterson stated that she sees the value of this building as it is amongst the other buildings and it makes more sense, but I wish it was not so close to my property.

Mr. Wright asked the board if they are comfortable with the material set before them or should we request additional renderings with good firm measurements and the opportunity to revisit the property.  Mr. Irvine stated that he is comfortable with the materials.  Mr. Thorp stated that he did not need any further materials.  Ms. Sciortino stated that she would like to know how large the building will be.  Mr. Irvine stated that 30 square feet is not going to make any difference how he makes up his mind on this.  Ms. Sciortino stated that legally it does not make any difference.  Mr. Peckham stated that he went to the site and he feels the material presented gives a good impression of the orientation of the proposed building.  Ms. Patterson asked if all board members walked the property.  Ms. Sciortino stated yes and that she walked Ms. Patterson’s property and Mr. Smith’s property.  

Mr. Wright asked Ms. Patterson if she was satisfied with the board’s understanding of the issues Ms. Patterson has raised and the boards understanding of Mr. Smith’s request.  Mr. Wright stated that the board has an obligation to be fair to both parties.  Ms. Patterson stated that she would like to take a closer look at the site, because all this time Ms. Patterson was under the impression that it was just going to be a large as the skeleton Ms. Patterson saw there and Ms. Patterson did not understand that there was another 12 feet on one end and 10 feet on another. 

A discussion followed regarding orientation of the property.

Mr. Wright stated that Ms. Patterson would like the board to extend the public hearing so that Ms. Patterson can go and examine the site and we would request that Ms. Patterson come again to the next hearing and give us your insight.  Ms. Patterson asked if she could just submit a letter.  Mr. Jones stated that we would keep the public hearing open to receive the letter.  Mr. Wright stated that we would continue the public hearing for the purpose of receiving the letter and any additional documents from Ms. Patterson.

Mr. Wright asked if there were any more questions from the public or the board.

MOTION

Mr. Peckham moved, seconded by Mr. Irvine, to extend the Smith public hearing solely for the purpose to receive any further written material relative to the Smith area variance application and the material must be submitted prior to February 9, 2012.

A discussion followed regarding board members again walking the property.

Mr. Wright asked if Mr. Smith feels this acceptable to him to continue the public hearing to receive this material.  Mr. Smith stated yes.

ADOPTED

Mr. Wright - aye; Mr. Irvine - aye; Ms. Sciortino - aye, Mr. Thorp - abstained, Mr. Peckham – aye.

A discussion followed regarding procedures for Ms. Patterson to send the letter to the board regarding the Smith area variance.

Mr. Irvine asked Mr. Smith if it was going to be acceptable for Ms. Patterson to come over to look at the site in questions.  Mr. Smith stated that his lawyer strongly suggested that she not come onto his property.  Mr. Irvine stated that this application in contingent upon Ms. Patterson coming onto the property and physically looking at the site in question.  Mr. Smith stated that he would let Ms. Patterson come onto the property and look at the site.

A discussion followed regarding the prior Smith variance and building permits expiring.

ROBERTS AREA VARIANCE DETERMINATION
Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, that the area variance requested by Russell Roberts, 173 Avon Road, Rochester, NY, for the property owned by him at 3842 Clover Street, Henrietta, NY (Town of Mendon) bearing Tax Account No. 191.03-1-001, located in an RA-2 zone, to decrease the size of a pre-existing non-conforming lot by approximately 0.60 acres, be approved based on the following findings of fact and conclusions of law:

FINDINGS OF FACT

1. Russell Roberts appeared before the Zoning Board of Appeals at the public hearing on January 12, 2012.

2. The house is a non-conforming structure built in the 19th Century, and the lot is divided by Clover Street (NYS Route 65).  A blacksmith originally occupied the home, which is on the east parcel, and the blacksmith shop was across the road on the west parcel of the lot.  That shop no longer exists and this portion of the lot is vacant.

3. The property adjoining the west parcel is a residence owned by Todd Henderson, 1 Portofino Circle.

4. Mr. Roberts has a signed purchase contract for Mr. Henderson to acquire the west parcel and append it to his existing lot.

5. The east parcel containing the home at 3842 Clover St. adjoins Mendon Ponds Park of the County of Monroe, NY.

6. The only member of the public who appeared at the public hearing was Ed Walsh, Town of Mendon Planning Board Chair, who confirmed that the transfer of this parcel to the adjoining property owner, and its incorporation into the tax account 3842 Clover St.   The transfer would be accomplished by an administrative action approved under Planning Board authority.

CONCLUSIONS OF LAW

1. The benefit Russell Roberts is attempting to achieve cannot be achieved by any other means.

2. The granting of this variance will not create an undesirable change in neighborhood character or to nearby properties.

3. The request is substantial, but the vacant parcel will remain vacant, and doesn’t represent a sub-dividing on a non-conforming lot.

4. The request will not have adverse physical or environmental effects.

5. The difficulty is not self-created.

6. This is a Type II action under SEQR.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to approve the amended Roberts Determination.

ADOPTED

Mr. Wright - aye; Mr. Irvine – aye; Ms. Sciortino – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Peckham – aye.

DISCUSSION

A discussion followed regarding a letter to the Town Board from Mr. Dean, but there is nothing pending.  

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Peckham, to approve Minutes of December 8, 2011 Zoning Board meeting with recommended changes from the board.

ADOPTED

Mr. Wright – aye; Mr. Irvine – aye; Ms. Sciortino-aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Peckham – aye.

MOTION

Mr. Wright moved, seconded by Mr. Thorp, to approve Minutes of January 12, 2012, Zoning Board meeting with recommended changes from the board.

ADOPTED

Mr. Wright – aye; Mr. Irvine – aye; Ms. Sciortino-aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Peckham – aye.

DISCUSSION

A discussion followed regarding trespass and noise which is not relevant to us, but may be law enforcement issues.  A discussion followed regarding rescinding and the option of reapproving a rescinded application.  A discussion followed regarding building permits and expiration dates.  A discussion followed regarding sizes of the requested area variance.  A discussion followed regarding grandfathered buildings and the new application being just different enough to be acceptable to be applied for within the same year.  A discussion followed where Mr. Peckham would prepare the determination for the Smith area variance.

MOTION

Mr. Irvine moved, seconded by Mr. Wright, to adjourn the Zoning Board meeting at 9:05 p.m.

ADOPTED

Mr. Wright – aye; Mr. Irvine – aye; Ms. Sciortino – aye; Mr. Thorp – aye; Mr. Peckham – aye.
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